
             MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

                            OF PAGLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL at the




THE MISSION HALL, PAGLESHAM ROAD,




        on THURSDAY, 21st MAY 2015
           at 7 30 pm.

1.
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:







7 30 pm.

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.

 2.
To Record the Members Present: 


Elected unopposed Councillors: Mr D Whittingham (Chairman), Mrs V McVittie and Mrs J Wooding.

Two members of the public were present; Mr K Bench and Mr R Fance. 

Mr B. Summerfield.  [Parish Clerk]

3.   
Apologies and reasons for absence:      


Received by the Clerk in person via: email, letter and telephone. 


Councillor Mr R Bessey (Work).

4.      
Minutes of the last meeting of 15th May 2014.    


The Minutes were read and resolved to be agreed.


Proposed by Councillors: Mrs V McVittie, seconded by Mrs J Wooding and agreed by all.


The Chairman duly signed the minutes as a correct record.

5.     
Chairman’s Annual Report  2014-2015.



I would like to thank all my fellow Councillors for their attendance and hard work for the Parish in the last year. 
Unfortunately John Coubrough has decided to stand down for 2015/2016 year.


Thank you to Barry our new Parish Clerk for all of your hard work and guidance throughout the year.



Our sincere thanks go to Robbie Fance for doing a fantastic job as grounds man & head gardener at our Frances Field 
throughout the past year.

I would like to thank The PVPA for their help and financial assistance in  the past year. 

It has enabled us to improve the fencing, clearing the area  around the Pound Pond and safety at Frances Field.


We have with financial assistance (50% of the cost] from the PVPA, been able to purchase the under used telephone 
kiosks (£2.00 each] and install  life-saving de-fibrillators. The defibrillators were gifted to us via the Heartstart 
Charity from the East of England Ambulance Service, but we have had to purchase the lockable cabinets, 
installation of the electrical wiring, etc, etc. 

Training in the use of the De-fibrillators will be set up in the near future for all residents to attend and learn how to 
operate AED's.

We have a wedding hiring booked for Frances Field in July 2015. The hire fee helps to pay for the field running 
expenses.

The Paglesham Oyster Pits continue to generate a steady income from the mooring fees.
6.  
Statement of Balance of Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2015.

Current Account: 
£    2,393-10.

7. 
Visiting Guests, Ward/County Councillors and Questions from the Public.


None

8.
Date of the Annual General Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting 2016. 
Agreed: 
Thursday 19th MAY 2016. 
(at the Paglesham Mission Hall, East End, Paglesham commencing at 7.30 P.M.)        
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.41pm.

22 May 2015.








             Mr B Summerfield.

Sutton Parish Clerk. 









